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Board Meeting

Wednesday 11th January 2017

Abbreviated Minutes
Board Attendees     C Harris                    Vice-Chairman

                                  J Moore                    Administrator

                                  A Donald

                                  R Cooke

Also in attendance N Brookbanks.

Apologies from P Morris our Chairman, L Gwyther also sent his apologies, as he is in hospital having a procedure.

Our Vice-Chairman C Harris started the meeting by thanking A Donald for kindly allowed us to use the Tennis Pavilion again for our meeting. 

Regarding L Gwyther, J Moore had phoned him and had been in contact with the board, with emails, saying that he told her that had been in and out of hospital, and his wife has been in a home, and that he had asked the Bowls Club to inform me that he was ill. She phoned again and he said he was feeling a bit better and grateful that A Donald went to see him and his wife in the home. She phoned again and he was going to go into hospital for a procedure, and that his wife was back home. 
And J Moore informed the board that she had phoned yesterday, the 10th of January, as he was going in hospital today, and that he was not too good.

The tender letter has now been produced. It was sent to those of the Board members, whom did not have a conflict of interest, to be agreed upon, and then P Morris our chairman had taken it to N Timms, for his opinion. It was then printed and delivered by hand to the Bowls Club, the Tennis Club and Castle Rock, and as requested by J Halfpenny, the manager of the Poppy and Pint, copies sent by email to him and two Castle Rock Directors, Ms Saxby and Mr Newton.

J Moore said that she had looked on the Bowls lease re car parking, and Page 15 item six states that “PROVIDED there are such car parking spaces available at such time as the Tenant requires them a right to use up to 6 car parking spaces on the Car Park during the Term”. Our Vice-Chairman C Harris stated that he didn’t know how to keep people from parking on the car parking, as the houses around all seem to park there anyway. The issue of the electricity was discussed, and no real decision made.

Emails of reply of the tender letter (attached) have been received from both the Bowls Club and Castle Rock.

N Brookbanks asked if the advert in general notices in the Evening Post, advertising the property to rent, had been done. J Moore said that when she last spoke to our Chairman, he said that he would mackle some words together. The problem as to when the deadline date of the advert came up, but this needed our Chairman’s input.
· Our bank statement was passed around.

· Sent lost share certificate forms.

· Sent Share transfer forms.

· Telephoned Longleys, our Accountant regarding the legality of share selling and whether Richard would be attending our AGM

· Sent Share transfer form 

· Telephoned Mrs Coleman regarding L Gwyther, and was informed of shareholder address change, and the son of a deceased shareholders address.

· One of our shareholders wrote asking to buy a share, she was put on the list.

· Wrote back and forth to Clayton Mott re a shareholders share, transfer etc.

· Replied to shareholder sending her the forms on death of her husband a shareholder, and informing her the shares are worth £1. 

· Emailed a shareholder who she wishes to sell her share, telling her how to do this, and sending the appropriate forms.

· Companies House had sent a leaflet regarding duties of Directors this had been copied and all board members present received a copy.

Our Vice Chairman asked J Moore to inform Board in with what she had done since the last meeting. She stated that she had: -

· Wrote and sent copies of minutes to Board

· Bought stamps and ink

· Printed off notices, accounts, mins etc for AGM, rebooked room for 2017 AGM.

· Purchased safe.

· Printed new share certificates, and took them to our Chairman  for his signature.

· Altered shareholder book, for shares that have been transferred.

· Filed documents away after AGM

· Informed our Chairman P Morris of one of our shareholder funeral, and our Chairman gave details on our website. Our Vice-Chairman stated that he asked if his family wished for the Royal British Legion delegate to attend the funeral, but the family were not interested. And no forwarding names or addresses were out coming. This led to a discussion on how to keep the particulars of shareholders up to date, the possibility of a newspaper advertisement was broached, but no firm decision made. 

· Companies House confirmation statement was completed online. Payment of £13 was sent.

· R Cooke had been registered as a Director of the RSSC Ltd via Companies House Website

· The January meeting, yearly, is the meeting when the amount of Directors we have is reviewed. This was discussed and decided to keep as we are, with N Brookbanks on probation, for now, and until we find out how L Gwyther is.

· J Moore asked the board if we should try to find elsewhere to hold our meeting, as now that L Gwyther is ill we have no way to enter the Bowls Pavilion. A Donald said that the board could continue to use the Tennis Pavilion, but for the fact that every other Wednesday they have a “pizza night”. But she then consulted her diary, and found out that the dates we required were free, so happily, thanks to A Donald and the Tennis Club, we now have a new venue for our meetings, for this year.

Date of Next Meetings

12th April 2017, 12th July 2017, 11th October 2017, but subject to alteration or/and addition. 

At this point, there being no further business, our Vice-Chairman Charlie Harris thanked everyone for their attendance, hoping that Our Chairman will be fit and well for the next meeting, he then closed the meeting at 8.45 pm.


